
To Members of the Minnesota Senate Education Policy Committee: 
 
Please allow me to lend my voice to the chorus of supporters of the SF 2019 service-learning 
bill. Numerous studies have shown the value of linking community service with students' 
learning experiences. The best part: our communities benefit as well as the students! 
 
- Steve Murphy, Minneapolis parent and grandparent 
 
 
 


